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Guest Speakers and Topics at the May Meeting

Eric Florip from C-TRAN which currently in planning for a project to bring The Vine, C-TRAN’s bus rapid transit 
system, to the Highway 99 corridor. This would include a stretch of Broadway and Main Street in the area north of 
downtown Vancouver running through Arnada.  It's currently served by Routes 31 and 71.  C-TRAN can answer any 
questions through the about how this will affect us

For background, here’s the project website with a fact sheet and other information: 
https://www.catchthevine.com/highway99

Laurel Priest with City of Vancouver will attend virtually to discuss the latest on  the City's Upper Main Street 
Mobility project that will modify Main Street from Fourth Plain north to 99th Street. 

Help Wanted!
Join the Team to Help Your Neighborhood Association

We are looking for volunteers to expand our efforts to bring new sponsors
to our monthly ad sheets.  That's what you see appended to this newsletter
and I'm sure you remember them running four pages or more in the recent
past.  We'd like to see that happen again because that was our major source

of funds for Arnada projects and donations.  If you have any interest in
helping or want more information please contact Russ Pascoe or Ken
Visser using the contacts list on the following page of this newsletter.

Next Meeting is May 9th 7:00 PM at VHA  2500 Main Street
Meeting Zoom 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85879930209?pwd=Y2ZTSkRNMWlNbDAwOTRNQVBZUytkZz09

Approve April Minutes; Treasury Balance; Civic Updates - Mayor, Police, Port
Eric Florip from C-TRAN  The Vine BRT onto the Highway 99 corridor 

Laurel Priest CoV  Upper Main Street Mobility Project
Discuss and approve or reject funding a June concert in our Arnada Park

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85879930209?pwd=Y2ZTSkRNMWlNbDAwOTRNQVBZUytkZz09
https://www.catchthevine.com/highway99


Gardening Tips to Save Your Back
Gardening season is upon us and while tending to our gardens can reduce
anxiety and stress, it can also take a toll on our backs. A typical gardening
session can often last 2-3 times longer than a “traditional gym workout” and
be a large toll on your body. Here are some tips to help save your back this
spring/summer.

Warm Up
Your back is the most vulnerable to injury the first 1-2 hours after waking up
so don’t head straight out to beat the heat without warming up first. Take a
walk around the block to warm your muscles then do some stretches that will
counter the bent over crunched position gardening often requires. Helpful
stretches include: lazy pushups (lay on your and use your arms to slowly raise
your upper body only), back bends (hands on lower back and lean back
slightly), or a hallelujah stretch - sit on a chair with a small cushion behind
your upper back, bring both arms up above your head, and lean back.

Work with Support   
Heavy bags, big pots, and large plants are common when gardening. When
lifting, support your back… bend your legs, squeeze your glutes, keep items
close to your body, and lift whith your legs as you stand. You can also take the
load off your back by leaning on a wall or shovel handle while working, or by
resting your elbow on your knees while squatting.

Use Proper Equipment
Use a wagon, dolly, or wheelbarrow to help with heavy loads and make sure
your tools are sharp and in good condition. This minimizes the effort required
to use the tool. Long-handled tools can also reduce the need to bend forward,
reducing back strain.

Take Care of your Knees
Use foam sheets or knee pads to cushion your knees from the ground or
pavement. Kneelers typically include a cushioned base and handles,
sometimes converting to a low chair.

Alternate Tasks
Alternate between different gardening tasks to prevent overuse injuries
aggravated by repetitive movements such as pruning, weed pulling, or
digging.

Take Breaks
Take regular breaks to rest, stretch, and drink water. It’s easy to lose all track
of time while gardening so consider setting a timer for 30 minutes to remind
yourself to stop and take a break.

City Contacts

Neighborhood Liaison   Brent Waddle
Office (360) 487-8436 Cell (360) 624-5686 
brent.waddle@cityofvancouver.us 

Office of Neighborhoods  Kaitlyn Olszewski 

360-624-1774  
Kaitlyn.olszewski@cityofvancouver.us 

Neighborhood Fire Station

Uptown Station #1 2607 Main St. 
360 487-7212

Code Compliance 360 487-7810

Clark County Animal Control
Weekdays 8:30-4:30  360 397-2488

Traffic Compliance Hotline 360 487-7402

Parking Hot-line  360 487-8653

NPO Lee Gelslinger  Cell (360) 831-2661 
lee.gelsinger@cityofvancouver.us 

Elected ANA Board:

Chairman  Ken Visser

visserk9@gmail.com 

Secretary    Brenda Hoge 
bheducationconsulting  @gmail.com 

 Treasurer     Kathie Loveall
treasurer@arnadaneighborhood.org   

Members at Large

Russ Pascoe becruss@hotmail  .com

Sandi Christensen 
sandichristensen16@gmail.com

Anita Reyes    anitaface@gmail.com

Committee Representatives,
Coordinators

Sponsor Ad-sheet Layout and ad-sheet file 
submission     Amy Carlson 
ads@ARNADAneighborhood.org

Newsletter Ads Representative  Rose Fulton  

Rosetrentacoste@yahoo.com 

Newsletter Distribution Sandi Christensen 
360-772-4026 
sandichristensen16@gmail.com

Neighborhood Traffic Safety Alliance 
Ken Williams

 ken_williams_98664@msn.com 

Arnada Tree Steward  Fred Fulton
fpfulton@yahoo.com    760-815-0077

Newsletter Editor, Content & Layout

Russ Pascoe -  becruss@hotmail  .com
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Garden While Standing
Consider vertical gardening if sitting or kneeling is not an option for you. Vertical gardening uses walls or trellises to 
grow plants vertically at an easier to reach height.

Ask for Help
Get to know your neighbors!  Take an extra few minutes to find someone that can help with heavy loads. 



The City of Vancouver supports the Neighborhood Associations in their effort to share vital information with residents to create a  
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